ECIA Road Committee Meeting for January 13, 2014

Call to order: Fred Raznick called the meeting to order at 6 pm.

In attendance:

Fred Raznick, Karen Murry, Joel Hokko, Paul Drumright, Nolan Zisman (ex officio) Road Committee members.

Dag Ryen, ECIA Board President; David Perlmutter, ECIA Board Liaison to the Road Committee

Residents interested in joining Road Committee: Felicia Robert, Pierre Bovis, John Reynolds.

Fred Raznick opened the meeting to introductions around the table and sign ins.

Fred Raznick gave an over view of ECIA Road Committee duties and approximated meetings to be every other month, with meetings split between road inspections meetings (twice yearly) to meetings at the Community Center generally 4 times a year.

Physical review of Eldorado roads needs to be given generally Spring and Fall to inspect condition, safety, and any need of repair or maintenance. Eldorado roads are divided into 7 zones. Last physical review was last spring. No fall physical tour was made due to limited remaining Road Committee members.

Herrada Road is on the SF County docket for 2014 paving and drainage repair. Scheduled work to begin late Spring 2014.

Ave. Amistad and Buena Ventura scheduled for review for possible road paving work in 2015. These three road construction projects are due to the successful passage of a bond issue by the voters of Santa Fe County.

Nolan Z. gave estimated costs for paving: \$180,000.00 per mile, chip seal \$120,000.00 per mile, base course \$80,000.00 -\$100,000.00 per mile.

2013 saw repairs/ maintenance on Balsa Road from Ave de Compadres to Balsa Drive and Torneo Road from Ave Del Monte Alto to Conchas Loop.

In 2013 Eldorado was allocated \$151,000.00 from the legislature to be administrated by Santa Fe County Infrastructure Capital Improvement requests.

Fred R commented that ECIA Road Committee has floundered with low membership second half of 2013 and wants to keep up good relationships with county, Eldorado community road inspections and involvement with Eldorado residents. He felt we need to bring vitality back to the road committee.

Dag Ryen (ECIA Board President) spoke about how the County capital funding deadline is next week and he was in communication with Senator Wirth and State Representative Vicky Perria about Eldorado funding. He emphasized how the Road Committee needs to keep communication flowing between SF County and ECIA to continue to improve and maintain Eldorado's roads.

Pierre Bovis raised the question on who to contact if roads need to be repaired or road signs are down. Fred R and Nolan Z commented that calls should be made to the County of SF or the online site for the county roads.

Nolan Z commented that calls about "Can't get out of driveway" and "Road signs down" have their own header and other requests are put in a general category. Generally if residents are concerned about safety they should call SF County directly.

Felicia P asked if Hike/Bike trails come under the Road Committee and Fred R answered that "no" they are under the Facilities and Grounds Committee. This led to discussion on County/ ECIA costs. ECIA will be responsible for maintenance of Eldorado Hike/Bike Trails and Santa Fe County will be responsible with replacement.

Felicia P and John R asked when road inspection should be made and how. Fred R and Nolan Z explained that Road Committee members will be given training in road inspections. Saturday Feb 1, 2014 at 9am was set as a training day.

Voting on Chairperson and Secretary was tabled until next meeting.

EICA Road Committee training meeting set for February 1, 2014 at 9 am. ECIA Road Committee meeting is set for February 17, 2014 at 6 pm at the Community Center.